MADRESFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE 118th ANNUAL Parish Meeting

Held at Madresfield School on Thursday 23rd May 2011 at 7.45pm

PRESENT:

Cllrs. Rev S Irwin (Chairman), Mr R Baldwin, Mr C Eden, & Mr D Sharp (Clerk).
1. APOLOGIES:

Mrs D Langston
2. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF LAST YEARS MEETING:

The Minutes of the 117th Annual Parish Meeting held on 6th May 2010 were approved and signed by the Chairman.

3. ANNUAL REPORTS:

i. Parish Council:

Cllr. Irwin reported on the recent election which had resulted in the need to co-opt two further councillors.  She hoped these positions would be filled at the next Parish Council meeting in September.  

The official opening of the village green by Lady Morrison had taken place on 4th July this year and had been well attended by residents.  
Finally she looked forward to working with councillors over the coming year.
ii. Primary School:
In her absence Mrs Langston’s report was presented by the Clerk.  New raised beds had been completed in the garden and the new buildings had been completed and were being used.

iii. Village Charities:
Cllr. Irwin reported on the meeting earlier in the month.  Help had been given to pay utility bills during the severe winter and due to the recession she expected more cases of need to be identified in the future.  
iv. Footpaths Warden:
Cllr. Baldwin reported all path improvements had been completed and he praised the support of Madresfield Estate and local farms in carrying out much of the work.  Finally he indicated his wish to stand down from the position and a new warden was to be sought.
v. Tree Warden:

Cllr. Terry Cooper had not stood at the election and so a new tree warden was to be sought.
vi. Finance:
The Clerk presented the annual accounts which would be approved at the annual parish council meeting.
5. QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC:

Nothing further was discussed
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.15 pm.

